
STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

RS24257
This bill will remove the requirement that the Idaho Board of Licensure of Professional Engineers
and Professional Land Surveyors hire a licensed professional engineer or professional land surveyor
as its executive director, that the Board of Nursing hire a licensed nurse as its executive director,
and that the Board of Pharmacy hire a licensed pharmacist as its executive director. The Board of
Licensure of Professional Engineers and Professional Land Surveyors, the Board of Nursing, and
the Board of Pharmacy are the state's only three regulatory licensure boards that are compelled by
statute or rule to hire a licensee as their executive director. This bill will allow these boards to hire
a licensee if the board wishes, but does not mandate it.

FISCAL NOTE
There is no fiscal impact.

Contact:
Ann Beebe, Office of the Governor
(208) 334-2100
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